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13 March 2020

Dear Sir/Madam      
Royal High School Lettings – Coronavirus, Covid-19
I am emailing to keep you in touch with what is happening in school with regards to Coronavirus, Covid-19 and to ask you or your organisation to help us to maintain a safe hygienic environment. We are monitoring the situation daily and the Senior Leadership Team are meeting regularly to review the situation.

Travel and self-isolation:
Please follow the advice below and take measures to ensure that your staff and members adhere to the Governments policy whilst using the school’s facilities.  

We will continue to follow advice from Public Health England as set out below.

Please inform your staff and members to notify you (or us?) if they, or a member of their household have travelled to any of the category 1 areas outlined here: (https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas-with-implications-for-returning-travellers-or-visitors-arriving-in-the-uk). This will necessitate self-isolation under current guidance.

Please inform your staff and members to notify you if they, or a member of their household have travelled to travel to category 2 areas outlined in this link: https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas/covid-19-specified-countries-and-areas-with-implications-for-returning-travellers-or-visitors-arriving-in-the-uk), if symptoms have developed in the household (https://www.gov.uk/guidance/coronavirus-covid-19-information-for-the-public) This will necessitate self-isolation under current guidance.

If either of the above situations apply to your staff or members, we regret that they will not be permitted on the School site. 

Extra vulnerabilities:
Government advice tells us that: “The majority of people with Covid-19 have recovered without the need for any specific treatment, as is the case for the common cold or seasonal flu - and we expect that the vast majority of cases will best be managed at home, again as with seasonal colds and flu.” 
(https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/869827/Coronavirus_action_plan_-_a_guide_to_what_you_can_expect_across_the_UK.pdf)

Coronavirus can, however, cause more severe symptoms in people with weakened immune systems, older people, and those with long-term conditions like diabetes, cancer and chronic lung disease. It may be worth advising any of your staff or members that fit this category to consider if they wish to attend school, given the higher level of risk.
Possible closure of school:
It is highly unlikely that the school will need to close. Any decision taken would follow advice from our local Public Health England team and GDST. However, should it be necessary we will inform you as soon as possible and unfortunately all sessions would be cancelled immediately until further notice.

 Continuing education in the event of self-isolation
Please remember, personal hygiene is the most important way to tackle Coronavirus, Covid-19 and there is a plethora of guidance out there for you to follow and remind your staff and members: https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/.

I would like to thank you in advance for your co-operation.  We are taking a pragmatic and proportionate approach following Government guidelines and would ask you to support us in maintaining a safe environment during these difficult times. 
We would be grateful if you could confirm in writing that you are happy to implement the measures described above.

Kind regards,
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Mr Simon Butcher 
Director of Finance & Operations

